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Thank you for your  

prayers and support! 

“Faithful is he that calleth you, who also will do it.” (I Thessalonians 5:24) My God is 
faithful. He has given me my calling, Giving Hope to the Hopeless in the Philippines, 
and I know He will get me there. I have purchased my airline ticket to head to the 
Philippines. I contacted the Philippine Embassy, and as of right now, they are not per-
mitting any foreigners to enter the Philippines. This means I cannot get a visa at this 
time. I have watched God begin to put everything in place for me to leave on March 
1, 2022. I know He will open this last door in His perfect timing. He is faithful!  

September was a busy month. The Lord gave me several meetings in East Tennessee. 
In between meetings I am sorting and packing boxes to send to the Philippines. I was 
having a hard time finding a Balikbayan shipping company (a Filipino shipping service 
with flat rates)  near me. I found one that was based out of Indiana that comes down 
to Knoxville to retrieve boxes; however, I was having a hard time finding the exact box 
size needed (24x18x24). When all hope was running out, I prayed and googled one 
last time. I found a Sari Sari store and market (A Filipino convenience store) in Knox-
ville that had a shipping service also. I can go and purchase a couple of boxes for $10 
each. Each time I bring those boxes to the store to ship, they will give me the same 
number of boxes for free. He is faithful!  

As I was sorting this past month, I came across my prayer letter from October 2020. I 
was only at 28% of my support at the time. I am so excited to announce that as of 
October 1, 2021 I am at 94% of my monthly support needed. I want to thank Grace 
Baptist Tabernacle and Emmanuel Baptist Church in Fort Scott, Kansas for partnering 
with me. They voted to take me on when I was with them. What a Blessing! I have a 
couple of other churches that will be letting me know at the beginning of January if 
they can partner with me. I know the rest of the support will come in. He is faithful! 

My last few prayer letters, I have mentioned the money that is needed for my outfit 
and passage fund (This includes funds for an airline ticket, a possible two-week quar-
antine at a government sanctioned hotel, residential visa application fee, first and last 
month’s rent with security deposit, and appliances.). The grand total was $10,000. I 
am thankful to be able to announce that it has all been pledged. Thank you to each 
church and individual that has given and will be giving to this need. He is faithful!  

Through the process of getting ready to leave for the Philippines, I have been in con-
tact with the Ocampos. Our most recent conversation was about their preparation for 
my arrival. The Lord has blessed Heavenly Bible Baptist Church with a very nice, large 
piece of property. For the last 50+ days they have been building “The Hall.” They are 
hoping to be able to finish the building soon but are running low on funds. To com-
plete the building, it will cost $10,000. Please pray that the Lord will supply this need 
for them. They are planning on starting a children’s feeding ministry in this building in 
preparation for my coming. I am looking forward to helping in this ministry upon my 
arrival while I am learning the language and culture during my first term. We know 
God will supply the funds for this building. He is faithful! 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. He is Faithful! 

Prayer Requests:  
· Please pray that the Philippines will open for foreign travel.  
· Please pray for more prayer and financial partners. I am 94% supported. 
· Please pray for more meetings this fall through the end of the year. 
· Please pray for the money needed to finish the building in the Philippines. 

To God Be The Glory 


